SBWGA-18 General Meeting Minutes

February 4, 2020

- 1. Meeting was called to order at 12:52 by President Shellie Pierce.
- 2. The January 2020 General Meeting minutes were approved.
- 3. The December 2019 Financials were approved.
- 4. Shauna lanson and Debbie Green were recognized as our State Medallion representatives. They were one stroke out of placing with the winners and took 6th place.
- 5. Venetia Lewis and Ann Stonecipher discussed Kachina Dolls. Please get checks in before the deadline. Next tourneys are:
 - a. Feb 24 at SaddleBrooke Ranch
 - b. Mar 2 at Oro Valley
 - c. Apr 20 at AZ National
- 6. Upcoming Tournaments:
 - a. Feb 25 3 Jills and a Jack Sarah Ernest reported that they have about 60 players but would like more.
 - b. Mar 10, 12, 17 <u>Club Championship</u> Kay Cruise and Barbara Turriff reported that the rules of play are on the website and the bulletin board. The Club Champion will come only from the R/Y tee box flight. Also remember to sign up for the tournament party. Attendees are asked to place \$5 in envelope (to help defray party costs) and place it in SBWGA drawer.
 - c. April 5,6,7 Quail Classic Audrey Costello, Maggie Falconer and Francie Entz reminded everyone that entries are now open. Cutoff for submitting raffle prizes is Mar 13 but Francie would like them earlier. If you can't submit by Mar 1, let her know.
- 7. Southern District Deanna McCann reported that the next event on Feb 17 is full. Those who are on the waitlist will be notified by email.
- 8. The winner of the 2020 President's Cup is Doris Smith. She was recognized and awarded her trophy.
- 9. The new rules of the World Handicap System were explained by Sharon Kreutzen for Tuesday Play Days and for Ace Days.
- 10. Membership Talk
 - a. The Quail Classic for 2021 will be held during the second week of April rather than the first week per usual.
 - b. We may plan to do a crossover event with the SBMGA that week between the Quail Classic and the men's Road Runner tourney. This is still in the planning stages.
 - c. Sunshine Correspondence If you know anyone in the club who is sick or injured, please let someone on the Board know. We would like to reach out to them and let them know we're thinking of them.

- d. Safety on the course There was an incident on the course a few weeks ago whereby a player collapsed and no one in the foursome had a cell phone. Try to be aware of any medical conditions within your foursome so you will know how to respond and make sure that someone in the group has a cell phone.
- e. Club correspondence is now coming in an email with the label "Golf Genius". Be sure to open these emails as well as the attachments. Many people are not reading these and are therefore not informed.
- f. Our charity for this year, YOTO, has a "needs list" for items that they need donated. This list was sent to all members in an email. It will also be placed on the website for future reference. Any donations can be taken to Ann Chatham's home or placed in Molly's office in the pro shop.
- g. Picture taking will be done prior to or after our meetings to avoid distractions and keep the meeting running smoothly.
- 11. Sarah Ernest announced the chip-in winners for today: Patty Mawe and Pam Bicknell. They earned \$14 each.
- 12. Two members were given the "You Rock" recognition for their contributions: Jan Bukes and Sandra Murray.
- 13. The Grab Bag drawing winners today were: Karen Vander Jagt and Judy Fick.
- 14. The meeting was adjourned at 1:28.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ribacchi - Secretary